
 
 

 
 

SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 

AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE  

Question No. 23  

Senator Ludlam asked the following question at the hearing on 14 February 2012: 
 
Senator LUDLAM: As foreshadowed before the break, I have a few questions about WikiLeaks. First, I want to 

confirm some information that was provided last year. On the request of the Attorney, the AFP reported on 17 

December 2010 that it did not identify any criminal offences regarding WikiLeaks publishing US cables. You 

made it fairly clear during our last conversation that you were not conducting an investigation, you were 

evaluating primary material to see whether there was sufficient material to commence an investigation over which 

you would have jurisdiction. Is that a reasonably accurate summary?  

Mr Negus: I do not have the dates in front of me, but I would take that as being accurate.  

Senator LUDLAM: You provided a report to the Attorney. Did the report take them through the process you 

undertook and your line of logic, or did you just provide advice that there was no basis on which to continue?  

Mr Negus: I will have to take that on notice. I was not involved in writing that report. Given it is some time ago, I 

do not have access to it in front of me.  

Senator LUDLAM: If you are going to take the shape of the report and what form it took on notice, I invite you 

to table it for the benefit of the committee, if that is possible.  

Mr Negus: I would have to examine the report and see whether that is appropriate, given it was correspondence to 

the Attorney-General about an operational matter. I will certainly take it on notice and make that assessment. 

Senator LUDLAM: That would be much appreciated. If you find that a year and a half on it could be redacted 

and it is appropriate to table it, that would be greatly appreciated. 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

1. You provided a report to the Attorney. Did the report take them through the process you 

undertook and your line of logic, or did you just provide advice that there was no basis on which 

to continue? 

A report was not provided to the Attorney-General. On 16 December 2010, Peter Drennan, 

Australian Federal Police Deputy Commissioner, National Security wrote to the Secretary of the 

Attorney-General’s Department, Mr Roger Wilkins responding to his letter of referral on 30 

November 2010.  

The letter to Mr Wilkins outlined the Australian Federal Police (AFP) evaluation of the matter 

and subsequent outcomes.  

2. If you are going to take the shape of the report and what form it took on notice, I invite you to 

table it for the benefit of the committee, if that is possible.  

A redacted version of the letter to Mr Wilkins, including the Aide Memoir is attached for 

tabling. Full disclosure of the letter would reveal operational information.  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 


